South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes January 12, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. Crestmont Elementary School Multi-Purpose Building

Present: Stephen Costello, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, Helen Dorr, Joe Dorr, Sergeant Jeff Kool and Officer Lloyd Lackl

Meeting called to order by President Stephen Costello at 7:02 p.m. Stephen welcomed everyone.

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the November 10, 2015 minutes approved as submitted and placed on file.

Treasurer's Report: The report covers activity from November 1, 2015 to December 31, 2015. The beginning balance was \$943.11. A deposit of \$15 for Pat Neal's website sponsorship brings the ending balance to \$958.11. Hearing no objections, the president ordered the treasurer's report placed on file as submitted.

Reports/Old Business

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Sergeant Jeff Kool and Officer Lloyd Lackl gave us an update. Package thefts continue. Criminals continue to walk through neighborhoods checking unlocked vehicle doors for items to steal. Marilyn and Stephen brought up two separate recent vandalism incidents. A vehicle and a motor home were spray painted black on different properties. Colleen is inquiring further with residents on Old Hart Ranch Road to learn whether increased traffic and speeding is still a problem due to the rush hour backup on South Cirby Way and Old Auburn Road. Colleen will report her findings to Sergeant Kool.

Two driving questions were asked. Traveling northwest on South Cirby Way towards the Rocky Ridge Drive intersection, many people use the bike lane as a third lane to make a right turn on red. Since there is a white lane marking the bike lane, if it is safe to enter it, drivers may use it to make a right turn on red.

Traveling south on Sunrise Avenue with vehicles merging from the flyover, the vehicles on Sunrise Avenue have the right of way because it is the same thing as merging onto a highway. Since the flyover vehicles do not always yield or merge safely, it is best to drive defensively. Always scan the roadway and intersections whether you are a driver, biker or pedestrian.

Stephen asked about the effectiveness of the Ring, a video surveillance product that can be installed on your doorbell (or other places). Go to www.ring.com for information. Marilyn shared how the device works. The Ring will notify you when someone is at your door and you can talk to the person from wherever you are and they will not know whether or not you are home. The product is about \$200, plus an annual fee of \$30 for unlimited cloud space. Some police officers have personally purchased the Ring and have reported the video clarity is excellent, especially for identifying faces. All high quality video surveillance devices (1080p) are helpful to the PD.

Marilyn updated Sergeant Kool that the Folsom Police app is only for the Folsom PD and not the general public. The Folsom Public app is for city events and alerts.

Neighborhood Watch (NW): The Annual Block Captain meeting is January 26, from 5:30 to 7:00 p.m. in the Mark White Room at the Roseville PD.

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings: Paul Camilleri, City of Roseville Code Enforcement, is our confirmed guest speaker for our April 12, 2016 general meeting. We will wait to see how the rainy season ends before contacting other guest speakers for our June general meeting.

Sponsorship Relationship Building: Colleen is still trying to connect with the franchise owner at our local 7-Eleven store for possible donations for our upcoming events.

New Business

SCNA Events for 2016: We discussed our 2016 calendar of events and how we might enhance them. We agreed to keep our General Election in June as this helps to space out events and guest speakers. It also stays in line with our bylaws. Colleen will request that Crestmont Park be considered this summer for an RCONA Movie in the Park. National Night Out is August 2, 2016. We could consider a BBQ and/or bounce house along with our ice cream social and vendor booths. Stephen will check on the pricing for a bounce house and Colleen will check with RCONA and other neighborhoods that have had bounce houses at their events to see what they recommend. We could also consider inviting the Cirby Ranch Neighborhood Association (CRNA) to join us if they are still active with RCONA. Our Annual Garage Sale will likely be in the September timeframe or possibly the first weekend in October and we could look at ways to improve it. Expanding our early October "Boo" to more than eight families is another possible improvement.

Project Ideas: We previously considered replacing the two entrance signs on the sound wall with the City's help. Now that the City has repainted a portion of the sound wall at their expense, we could reevaluate this sign project.

Joe and Helen suggested inviting interested people from the CRNA to our meetings so they remain interested in the NA concept and NW program.

Colleen mentioned that the City had a You Are Not Alone (YANA) program for elderly people living alone, but the program may not be active now. NAs don't seem to have programs for checking in with elderly people. As Colleen learns more from future RCONA meetings about a Friendly Visitor program, she will update us.

Dates to Remember:

RCONA Representative for January 21, 2016 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend.

Next Community Coffee with City Council: 2016 schedule is not available yet, but City Manager's office will call Colleen when the schedule is confirmed.

Next NW Informational Meeting: Annual Block Captain Meeting, January 26, 2016, 5:30 – 7:00 p.m., Roseville PD, Mark White Room

Next SCNA Meeting: February 9, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Cole, Secretary